
Village of South Blooming Grove 
Board of Trustees 

Public Hearing 
Monday 

November 26, 2018 
7:02 P.M. 

 

  

➢ Call to order 

 

o Mayor LoFranco called to order the Village Board Public Hearing at 7:06 pm on November 26, 2018 

regarding the adoption of municipal sewer rates and related fees for the South Blooming Grove 

Village Hall located at 811 State Route 208, within the Village of South Blooming Grove, and having 

a mailing address of Monroe, New York.  

➢ Roll call 

 

The following persons were present:  

o James LoFranco- Mayor 

o Sue Ann Vogelsberg – Trustee 

o John Ross – Trustee 

o James Mullany – Trustee 

o Dennis Lynch, Esq.  

o Joseph McKay, Esq. 

➢ Public Notice 

 

o Mayor LoFranco read the public notice regarding the adoption of municipal sewer rates and related 

fees for the Village of South Blooming Grove. 

 

➢ Mayor Comments 

 

o Mayor LoFranco explained the rate changes going into effect in 2019.  

 

➢ Public Comment 

 

o Cathy Cairns, 2 Tappan Drive – resident confirmed that sewer rates would not apply to properties that 

have septic rather than municipal sewer.   

 

➢ Adjournment  

 

o Motion to close the public hearing by Trustee Vogelsberg, seconded by Trustee Mullany at 7:09pm. 4 

Ayes, 0 Nay. 

 

 

 

Minutes respectfully submitted by 

Christine Bodeker, Deputy Clerk 


